
Headmaster
Official Opening of The Sports Centre and All Souls Chapel
Our Sports Centre and All Souls Chapel were officially opened and named yesterday by His Excellency 
General the Honourable Sir Peter Cosgrove AK MC (Retd) Governor-General of the Commonwealth of 
Australia and dedicated by The Most Reverend Dr Philip Freier, Archbishop of Melbourne and Primate of 
Australia. 
Over 200 guests were present, including current and past Council members, Life Governors, representatives 
from the Boroondara Council, representatives from our support groups, past and present staff, current and 
past parents, and students. Following the official ceremony, which was held in our All Souls Chapel, tours of 
the new Sports Centre took place.
We are blessed in our school to have wonderful parental and community support for our educational vision, 
and our commitment to providing the best possible facilities for our students. I know that our students are 
particularly excited to be in their new Sports Centre, and it is thrilling for me to see them enjoying the new 
facilities.

Easter Services of Worship
We shall soon be holding special services of Easter worship at all levels of the school:
•	 On Thursday 30 March at 8.30am, the Senior School will hold a Lenten Service in the Performing Arts 

Centre. The Right Reverend Lindsay Urwin OGS, Bishop to the Anglican Chaplains will address the 
students. Bishop Urwin is a past student of Camberwell Grammar School and we are very honoured to 
welcome him back to attend this Service. 

•	 Also on Thursday 30 March at 9.30am, our Middle School will attend a Service at St Mark’s Church. 
Parents and friends of Middle School boys are very welcome to attend this Church service.

•	 On Friday 31 March, the Junior School will be at St Mark’s Church for their Service, which begins at 
1.00pm. Again, parents and friends are very welcome to join the congregation of staff and boys.

CGS and CGGS Parent Education Seminar 
Our next Parent Education Seminar, ‘Cyber Safety’, will take place at 7.30pm on Tuesday 7 March in 
the Robinson Hall, Camberwell Girls Grammar School. Our guest speaker on the evening will be Senior 
Constable Greg Garrisson who has been a member of Victoria Police for over ten years, working as a 
general duties police officer and at the Divisional Family Violence Unit. Currently Constable Garrisson is 
working in the Proactive Policing Unit (PPU) as the Boroondara Youth Resource Officer (YRO). This seminar 
is open to all parents of students at Camberwell Grammar School and Camberwell Girls Grammar School. 
Please let our convenor of the Parent Education Seminars, Mr John Allen, know if you are intending to come 
on mja@cgs.vic.edu.au. Further information is included in a flyer later in this Bulletin. 

London Klezmer Quartet
The London Klezmer Quartet visited our school for a Senior School Play rehearsal last Monday evening, and 
for a short lunch-time concert on Tuesday. 
Our Senior Play this year is Mnemonic by Complicite, and it explores migration and cultural identity amongst 
other things. The play calls for a yiddish song, and this led Mr Stocker to select one from the LKQ’s repertoire. 
“Bashert” is yiddish for “it was meant to be” and by happy chance the quartet is touring Australia and New 
Zealand and so were able to visit the school and begin to teach the cast their skills. 
Mnemonic will be performed on Thursday 11 May, Friday 12 May and Saturday 13 May at 7.30pm in the 
Middleton Theatre. 

Senior School House Athletics 
After very close competition, it was my pleasure at yesterday’s Assembly to present the House Athletics 
Trophy to the Captain of Derham, James Melville (Year 12).
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Place House

1 Derham

2 Schofield

3 Clifford

4 Robinson

5 Summons

6 Macneil

7 Steven

8 Bridgland

Once again, a special thank you to Mr Lachlan Crawford who coordinated the day and to all of our teaching 
staff who assisted as officials and time keepers.

Paul Hicks, Headmaster

Middle School
Schoology Workshops and Camp Information Evening
It was wonderful to see so many parents at our Schoology workshops and the Year 7 Camp Information 
Evening on Wednesday. By regularly checking Schoology, parents will have access to all upcoming 
homework tasks and ongoing assessment across the subjects. The Year 7 camp will see the boys venturing 
to Lord Somers camp, where they will undergo a great range of team-based activities. The camp has been 
placed in the middle of term to afford the boys a well-earned break from school and homework routines, as 
well as presenting further opportunities for them to get to know their fellow classmates. We wish the boys 
well for a great week at camp.
If you were unable to attend the evening on Wednesday, please contact your son’s Form Teacher in the first 
instance. 

House Athletics Carnival
I extend my congratulations to each House for their spirit and camaraderie at last week’s House Athletics 
Carnival. There were several outstanding performances on the day, which certainly augurs well for the Term 
3 inter-school athletics competition. More significantly, these days revolve around participation and the boys 
being willing to ‘give it a go’, which they did with admirable gusto. Final results were:

Position House

1 Macneil

2 Summons

3 Derham

4 Schofield

5 Bridgland

6 Steven

7 Clifford

8 Robinson

Rob French, Head of Middle School

Junior School 
South Yarra District Swimming Championships
On Wednesday 1 March, 25 Junior and Middle School boys travelled to The Melbourne Sports and Aquatic 
Centre to compete in the 2017 South Yarra Schools District Swimming Championships. Congratulations to 
the entire team who finished second in the Boys Schools Division. Several boys, highlighted below, have 
now qualified for the Beachside Divisional Championships which are being held on Friday 10 March at the 
Oakleigh Pool. 
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10 Years

Name Event Time Place

William Watson 50m A Freestyle
50m A Butterfly
4x50m Freestyle Relay

36.82
44.94
2.42.8

2nd 
1st
2nd

Nicholas Wang 50m B Freestyle
50m A Breastroke
4x50 A Freestyle Relay

40.67
51.84
2.42.8

1st
2nd
2nd

Ross Sykiotis 50m B Backstroke
4x50m A Freestyle Relay

49.13
2.42.8

 3rd 
2nd

Ayra Noor 50m A Breastroke
4x50m B Freestyle Relay

48.23
3.10

2nd
2nd

Louis Treacy 4x50m A Freestyle Relay 2.42.8  2nd

Jonathan Chong 4x50m B Freestyle Relay 3.10 2nd

Noah Jones 4x50m B Freestyle Relay 3.10 2nd

Nicholas Lysikatos 4x50m B Freestyle Relay 3.10 2nd

11 Years

Michael Chen 50m B Breastroke 53.91 2nd 

12/13 Years

Lachlan Nguyen 50m A Breastroke
4x50m A Freestyle Relay
4x50m Medley Relay

41.67
2.20.2
2.44.8

1st 
1st
2nd 

James Alexandrakis 50m B Freestyle
4x50m A Freestyle Relay
4x50m Medley Relay

34.77
2.20.2
2.44.8

1st 
1st
2nd 

James Kerferd 50m B Backstroke
4x50m A Freestyle Relay
4x50m Medley Relay

42.85
2.20.2
2.44.8

1st 
1st
2nd 

Harry Watson 50m A Backstroke
50m A Butterfly 
4x50m A Freestyle Relay
4x50m Medley Relay

40.18
44.54
2.20.8
2.44.8

1st
3rd
1st 
2nd 

Joshua Hui 50m B Breastroke 51.75 1st 

Richard Liu 4x50m B Freestyle Relay 2.35.3 2nd 

Xavier Treacy 4x50m B Freestyle Relay 2.35.3 2nd 

Cooper Lewis 4x50m B Freestyle Relay 2.35.3 2nd 

Sebastian Beck 4x50m B Freestyle Relay 2.35.3 2nd 

THRASS Parent Information Session
Parents of boys in Prep and Year 1 are invited to attend an information session on the understanding and 
use of the THRASS chart within the classroom and recommendations for use at home. The session will be 
held on Wednesday 15 March from 8.45am to 9.30am in the Year 1 Classroom. 

Music Theory Class
This year, the Music School is offering a Music Theory class free of charge to instrumental music students in 
the Junior School who are preparing for AMEB (Australian Music Examinations Board) practical examinations 
at Grade 3 or above. This is a beginner class, designed for students who are yet to commence formal theory 
lessons and will cover the syllabus requirements for Grade 1 AMEB Theory. The class will be conducted 
by a member of the music staff and will take place in Junior School on Tuesday afternoons from 3.30pm to 
4.10pm. If your son matches these criteria and you would like him to attend the Grade 1 Theory class, please 
email me for an enrolment form and return it at your earliest convenience.
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Soiree
A reminder that our Term 1 Music Soiree will be held on Wednesday 15 March at 6.00pm in the Music and 
Movement Centre. If your son is planning to play in the Soiree, he should have collected a form from the  
Music and Movement Centre and taken it to his music lesson so that his music teacher can fill out the 
performance details. You may download the form through the Junior School Music page. It is important that 
Music Teachers assist their students in the preparation of their performance pieces. Performance details for 
the Term 1 Soiree must be returned by Wednesday 8 March.
Boys who learn an instrument outside the school are most welcome to participate. This informal concert 
should conclude at about 7.30pm.

Helen Thomas, Assistant Director of Music Junior School 

Dates Ahead
Monday 		 6 March		  Year 1 Melbourne Museum Excursion
Wednesday 	 8 March 		 4B hosts Assembly
Thursday 	 9 March 		 Year 3 Healesville Sanctuary Excursion, 9.00am to 3.00pm
Friday 		  10 March	 Friends of Norge Meeting, 8.50am
				    SSV Beachside Division Swimming Championships, Oakleigh Pool

Howard Kelly, Head of Junior School

Sport
Good luck to First Table Tennis and Badminton teams as they play off for the AGSV Premiership in their 
respective competitions. Well done to all on another great season of sport. Look out for presentation nights, 
award certificates and Colours in the weeks to follow.

Winter trials are upon us too. See the dates below for all of your trial requirements in football, hockey 
and soccer. First Football (every Tuesday and Thursday from 7.00 to 8.00am on the KAO). First Hockey 
(Thursdays from 3.30pm to 5.00pm on the JTO as of 9 March). First Soccer (Wednesdays from 7.00am to 
8.00am on KAO as of 8 March).
Congratulations to Angus Oldham (Year 8) who was part of the gold medal winning hockey team at the 
Under 15 Australian Championships late last year. We look forward to watching Angus’ progress in the years 
to come.
Mouthguards are highly recommended and we offer a fitting service here at school. Please collect a form 
from the Sport Department for Thursday 9 March at lunchtime in the Sports Centre.

Sport Report
The second last round of the summer season saw many teams travelling great distances, waking at all hours 
of the morning and competing in very hot weather, so it was pleasing to hear of boys continuing to put their 
best foot forward on the court.
The squash teams put up solid performances on Saturday, with three wins from five matches. The Second 
team managed to continue the season undefeated taking a 4-rubbers-to-1 victory over Westerfolds.  
Oscar Balla (Year 11) was again the stand out performer, winning all three of his rubbers. Teams 4 and 6 
both travelled out to PEGS where they also obtained convincing victories, demonstrating the growing depth 
of the squad.
Playing for the first time in the new sports facility, the Second basketball team faced Marcellin. Cyrus Chan 
and Harrison Powell (both Year 11) fought hard all day, but unfortunately we suffered a 23-37 loss. Special 
mentions from the basketball courts also go to Stanley Ma (Year 12), who managed to pull in a fantastic 
rebound to help secure a come from behind victory in fourth division.
The First Table Tennis team played Trinity for a spot in the semi-final of the competition. We were able to win 
both rounds of singles 10-2. Despite already booking themselves a place in the finals by doing so, the team 
played with determination and precision to close out the doubles in similar fashion, ultimately winning the 
day 13 rubbers to 2, 42 games to 12.
Finally, I would like to acknowledge the phenomenal efforts of Matthew James (Year 12) in last week’s First 
XI Cricket match against Trinity. After losing quick wickets early, Matt came to the crease in the middle order 
with the role of consolidating the innings. He managed to do much more, bringing up his second half century 
of the year with a brilliantly compiled 57 off 54 – including an enormous six that sailed into the nearby car 
park – to push the team’s total to a defendable 161. 

Jake Purcell, Captain of Games

Jamie Watson, Director of Sport
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Careers

Tuesday 7 March Inside Monash - Arts (Clayton)

Wednesday 8 March Inside Monash - Business (Clayton)

Thursday 9 March Inside Monash - Science (Clayton)

Thursday 30 March CGS Careers Evening, Performing Arts Centre

Friday 7 April Experience La Trobe, Melbourne Campus

Friday 7 April A Day at Melbourne Uni (Year 12 students only)

Friday 21 April Deadline for Work Experience forms

ADF Gap Year
The ADF Gap Year program provides an opportunity for young Australians, aged between 17 and 24 who 
have finished Year 12, to experience military training whilst gaining new skills and pay over their gap year. 
It commences in January/February 2018 and is available in the following: Navy Gap Year, Army Gap Year 
(Administration Clerk, Artilleryman, Driver, Rifleman and Unit Quartermaster) and Air Force Gap Year. 2018 
applications open in March. To find out more visit ADF Gap Year.

News from the University of Melbourne
The University of Melbourne is hosting ‘A Day at Melbourne’ on Friday 7 April for Year 10 to 12 students 
and their families from 9.00am to 3.00pm. Explore the Parkville campus and find out more about the range 
of study options available at the university. A tour of the Southbank campus is also included for those who 
wish to visit the Victorian College of the Arts. Registration is essential at A Day at Melbourne. For more 
information, email Mr Rod Nelson rodneyn@unimelb.edu.au.

Veterinary Science Open Day
Prospective students, parents, children, animal lovers and veterinary science buffs are invited to the annual 
Open Day on Saturday 29 April from 10.00am to 3.00pm. This day provides an opportunity for prospective 
students and their parents to speak with veterinary staff, meet current students and learn about the Doctor 
of Veterinary Medicine graduate program. You will find The University of Melbourne Veterinary Hospital at 
250 Princes Hwy, Werribee. For more information and to register visit Veterinary Science Open Day 2017. 

William Angliss - Travel and Tourism
William Angliss Institute’s Skills and Jobs Centre will be holding an industry insight into the travel and tourism 
industry. This free event is designed for anyone who would like to gain first-hand knowledge about the 
industry from special guests, including Qantas cabin crew staff and William Angliss Institute experts. The 
event will take place on Thursday 16 March from 4.00pm at William Angliss Institute, 555 La Trobe Street in 
Melbourne. Please register to attend this event at Industry Insight into Travel and Tourism.

Lynette Reiger, Careers Counsellor
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Calendar
Term 1, Week 6

Day Date Event

Monday 6 March Year 9 and 12 Progress Check (online)
Year 7 Camp (6 to 10 March) Lord Somers

Tuesday 7 March VCE Unit 3 Geography excursion to Moorabbin Airport, 8.30am to 4.00pm
Parent Education Seminar, Senior Constable Greg Garrisson ‘Cyber 
Safety’, CGGS, 7.30pm

Wednesday 8 March Year 10 Science Badger Creek Excursion - all day (2 classes)
Youth in Philanthropy visit Youth Grant Makers Forum, 8.30am to 1.00pm
Junior School South Yarra District Swimming Carnival (selected boys), 
MSAC, 9.30am to 12.30pm
Incursion: OZCLO Competition, 1.00pm to 4.45pm. 
PLUS, 3.00pm to 4.30pm

Thursday 9 March Victorian All Schools Swimming Relay Championships, MSAC, 6.30pm

Friday 10 March Friends of Norge, 8.50am
Junior School Beachside Divisional Swimming Championships, Oakleigh 
Pool, 10.00am to 1.30pm
Year 6 and Year 8 Level Assemblies, 2.45pm to 3.20pm
Senior School Activities, 2.45pm to 4.00pm

Sport Diary Dates
Saturday 	 4 March		  Final Round of AGSV Summer Sport (Round 9)
Thursday 	 9 March		  Mouthguard Fittings
Wednesday 	 15 March	 Basketball Presentation Evening
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Support Groups
Cafeteria Roster

Day Date Parents

Monday 6 March Janet Rice, Julianne Allsop
Tuesday 7 March Marika Fotheringham, Sharon Rowland
Wednesday 8 March Helen Cooper, Vivienne Katsoulotos
Thursday 9 March Kim Goh, Ling Lin Song
Friday 10 March Julie Viola, Lynne Barry

PLUS Roster

Day Date Parents

Saturday 4 March Linda Spargo, Dina Craigie, Vivian Lathouras
Wednesday 8 March Shaani Graves, Janet Rice, Nereda Watson

Cadet Auxiliary General Meeting
The next meeting of the Cadet Auxiliary will be held in the Phillips Room on Wednesday 8 March, 7.00pm. If 
you have boys in Cadets please join us. 
The Cadet Auxiliary assists our cadet unit by fundraising to provide the cadet unit with additional equipment 
to enhance their cadet experience. To achieve this we assist the Cadet Unit to run four lunch time BBQ’s 
during Terms 2 and 3. We also promote the cadet unit at our Cadet stall on the CGS Open Day. Our meetings 
are held once every month or two and each meeting is brief. Participation in the Cadet Auxiliary is extremely 
rewarding.
Please contact Mrs Pam de la Rue, Cadet Auxiliary Convenor at delarue@bigpond.net.au if you would like 
more information.

PLUS
New Name, Same Shop
The new year sees the Swap Shop with a new name - we are now known as PLUS (Pre-Loved Uniform Shop). 
Term 2 will see a new shop too, so watch this space for further details! 
Opening Times 
Wednesday 3.00pm to 4.30pm and Saturday from 10.00am to 12 noon (excluding school holidays and long 
weekends). 
Volunteers
If you are interested in joining our team please contact one of the Co-convenors at your earliest convenience. 
A full orientation and ongoing assistance is given. We look forward to hearing from you soon!
Cathy Garrard garrard7@gmail.com or 0419 118 709
Tracey Guorgi tracey@hms.com.au or 0419 351 225

OCGA Events - Term 1, 2017

Tuesday 7 March OCGA Annual General Meeting, The Camberwell Room, CGS

Friday 17 March OCGA All Years Function, The Camberwell Room, CGS

Sunday 26 March Old Boy Henley Chamber Orchestra
Suma Park Cricket, Geelong and surrounds Network Function, Suma Park, 
Queenscliff

Diary Dates

Year 8 Parents’ Welcome Drinks
Date: 		  Saturday 4 March
Time: 		  7.30pm
Cost: 		  $5 per person (includes nibbles and soft drinks)
BYO: 		  Alcohol
Booking: 	 www.trybooking.com/257824
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Year 7 Parents’ Morning Tea
Date: 		  Monday 6 March
Time: 		  After camp drop off, approx 8.15am onwards
Venue: 		  Watts Cooking, 147 Union Road, Surrey Hills
Details:		  Have a coffee and chat while the boys are on their way to camp. Just order at the counter 
		  and meet us in the back.
Contact: 	 Mrs Katrina Corr 0407 344 800

Friends of Basketball Presentation Night
Date:		  Wednesday 15 March
Time:		  6.00pm to 8.00pm 
Venue:		  Camberwell Room, CGS Sports Centre
Cost: 		  $12 per person or $30 for a family of three or more people (this will include a pizza dinner 
		  for all with soft drinks, drinks can be purchased at bar prices)
Bookings: 	 www.trybooking.com/OXKU

Year 4 Play in the Park
Date: 		  Thursday 16 March
Time: 		  3.15pm after school pick up
Venue: 		  Deepdene Park, Whitehorse Road, Balwyn (corner Parkside Ave)
		  Siblings welcome

Year 11 Parents’ Lunch
Date: 		  Friday 17 March
Time: 		  1.00pm 
Venue: 		  Auburn Hotel, 85 Auburn Road, Hawthorn East
RSVP: 		  Tuesday 14 March
Bookings: 	 www.trybooking.com/OXFX

Year 2 Parents’ Dinner
Date: 		  Saturday 18 March 
Time: 		  7.00pm
Venue: 		  Dunyazad Lebanese Restaurant
Address: 	 329 Doncaster Road, Balwyn North
Cost: 		  $55 per person (We will be ordering the Sheikh’s Open Banquet to cater for eating
		   preferences)
RSVP: 		  Wednesday 6 March 
Contact: 	 Ms Mardi Williams 0448 894 456

Prep End of Term 1 Play Date
Date: 		  Sunday 19 March
Time: 		  10.30am to 1.30pm
Venue: 		  Box Hill Miniature Steam Railway, Corner of Elgar and Belmore Road, Box Hill 
Details: 		  Please bring a plate of food to share for our picnic lunch
RSVP: 		  WhatsApp by Monday 13 March

Friends of Cricket Presentation Night
Date:		  Tuesday 21 March
Time:		  6.30pm to 8.30pm 
Venue:		  Camberwell Room, CGS Sports Centre
Cost: 		  $12 per person or $30 for a family of three or more people (this will include a pizza dinner 
		  for all with soft drinks)
BYO: 		  Beer and Wine
Bookings: 	 www.trybooking.com/PBZB
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Year 4 Mums’ Dinner
Date: 		  Thursday 23 March
Time: 		  7.00pm
Venue: 		  The Auburn Hotel, 85 Auburn Road, Hawthorn East
Bookings: 	 www.trybooking.com/264288
Contact: 	 Mrs Fiona Oliver 0417 422 676 (text please)

Year 6 Parents’ Dinner
Date: 		  Friday 24 March
Time: 		  6.30pm
Venue: 		  Okra Restaurant, 159 Camberwell Road, Hawthorn East 
Cost: 		  $42 (this includes a set menu dinner for one adult and the credit card/Trybooking fees) 
BYO: 		  wine only $3 corkage per head (this is separate to the above cost) to be paid on the night
RSVP: 		  Thursday 23 March www.trybooking.com/262704
Enquiries: 	 Ms Jin Kim (0402 582 273), Ms Shirley Zhang (0468 659 025) or 
		  Ms Yvonne Au (0414 889 787

Parents’ Prayer Group
Date: 		  Third Tuesday of each month
Time: 		  2.10pm
Venue: 		  All Souls Chapel
Note: 		  This group meets to pray for the boys, the staff and the whole school community. 
		  Newcomers are warmly invited to attend. For further information or to make a confidential 
		  prayer request, please contact: 
		  Rev Charles Butler cbd@cgs.vic.edu.au
		  Mrs Ros Thorn 0418 736 865, rosalindhthorn@gmail.com
		  Mrs Andrea Murray counselling@murray.net
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MIDDLETON THEATRE 23 MARCH 2017
CAMBERWELL  7.30PM  
GRAMMAR SCHOOL 

Free admission but please book your seat at:
WWW.TRYBOOKING.COM/OWVC

The Piano Department of 
Camberwell Grammar School

presents

‘A Polyphony of Pianos’
Music for 2, 4, 6 or 8 Pianists 

at 1 or 2 Pianos

Including a performance of  
‘Carnival of the Animals’

narrated by Dr Paul Hicks



	

	

 

	
 

55 Mont Albert Road Canterbury Victoria 3126 Australia   PO Box 151 Balwyn Victoria 3103 Australia 
+61 3 9835 1777   www.cgs.vic.edu.au   ABN: 12 004 131 159 

New ‘Pay it Forward’ Initiative
Friends of Performing Arts in conjunction with the Music School 

 

Do you have any pre-loved instrumental music books 
sitting unneeded at home? 

 
Please bring your old instrumental music books to the 

Music School Office 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Friends of Performing Arts and the Music School are collecting pre-loved instrumental music 
books to recycle to CGS music students. 
The idea is to build a library at the Music School for teachers to access for students.  This 
initiative is organised by FOPA and we hope that it will foster a sense of community amongst 
the boys as well as show respect towards the environment by recycling. 
Any stock that is unable to be used will be included with the Friends of Library annual donation 
to the Les Twentyman Foundation. 
Books need to be in reasonable condition with minimal markings. 
We thank you for your support.

 




